Meeting brought to order at 18:00 21 January 2010.

Attending were- Sue Welborn, Kim Johnson, Brock Williams, Dr. Theile, Penny Shepard, Jim Mayo, Ruth Strickland, June Hall, Sue Mayo, Kenny Johnson.

New officers are as follows:

· Dr. Thiele was nominated Chamber of Commerce President. Sue Welborn made a motion and Brock Williams Seconded. All ayes.

· Valeria Ledbetter was nominated VP of the Chamber of Commerce. Sue Welborn made a motion and Kim Johnson seconded the motion. All ayes.

· Penny Shepard was nominated Secretary of the Chamber of Commerce. Sue Welborn made a motion and June Hall seconded the motion. All ayes.

· Brock Williams was nominated treasurer of the Chamber of Commerce. Sue Mayo made the motion and Ruth Strickland seconded the motion. All ayes.

· Kim Johnson nominated Sue Welborn as the reporter for the Chamber of Commerce. Penny Shepard seconded the nomination.

Treasurer’s report:

· Brock reported that there is $2,884.28 in the bank. He wrote two checks for the amount of $15.00 each to the Johnsons for judging the Christmas parade.

· Brock reported that there was a deposit made of $80.00 in January.

· On The Go paid their dues and have joined the Chamber of Commerce.

Brock Williams reported that Culpepper and Merriweather Circus have contacted him. They will be in town for their event on 10 April 2010. Link to their site is as follows. http://www.cmcircus.com/ .

· Pre- sold tickets are $9.00 for adults and $6.00 for kids age 2-12 / tickets at the door are $12.00 for adults and 7 for kids 2-12.

· They will be providing their own insurance.

· They will be located at the Bloomfield City Park.

· The entire park has been reserved for that day.

· Sue Mayo suggested getting local business on the GPS system. Kim Johnson made a motion and Sue Welborn seconded this motion. Some of the money from this circus event will go toward getting this done.

Penny Shepard discussed Christmas lights and the City of Bloomfield matching the funds.

· Chamber of Commerce decided to donate $1,000.00 in funds toward the lights. Sue Mayo made a motion and Sue Welborn seconded this motion. All ayes.

· It was discussed that the Chamber of Commerce needs to contact the City of Bloomfield to find out what kind of funds are there for these lights in their budget. 

· Dr. Thiele stated he will go to the Council meeting on the 25 of January to discuss this with the council.  

· Jim Mayo stated that he would get with the Bloomfield Action Team about donating some money for these lights also.

Kenny Johnson discussed the selling of advertisement on the Firefighters calendar.  There were questions or phone calls’ wanting to know if this was a scam or legitimate. Kenny stated that it is for the FD to purchase items for citizens such as smoke detectors, batteries for the elderly and tot finders.

Chamber of Commerce discussed the date for the Chamber of Commerce banquet/award dinner. 

· It was decided that it will be April 22nd at 6:30 PM at the Country Club. 
· Kim would make the necessary phone calls/emails to remind people. 
· Brock made the motion and Dr. Thiele seconded the motion. All ayes.
Sue Welborn made a motion to form a committee for man and woman of the year. Dr. Theile seconded the motion.

19:07 meeting was adjourned.
